NEWSLETTER No. 3:

‘lVAUGHAN

Clark Avenue West — Road Rehabilitation and Watermain Replacement

April 8, 2019

Commencing on April 23, 2019 (weather permitting) the City of Vaughan’s
Contractor will begin mobilizing to complete the replacement of the
watermain on Clark Avenue West from Bathurst Street to Yonge Street. The
construction of the watermain, water services and final restoration works is
anticipated to be completed by November 2019.

PLANNED CONSTRUCTION WORK

The scope of work under this Contract includes the replacement of existing
watermain, hydrants and water services and all associated work and
restoration.

Before the construction begins, the underground utilities, including
watermain, sewers, gas, hydro and telephone, will be marked to avoid
potential issues when digging.

Road rehabilitation on Clark Avenue extending from Yonge Street to west of
Dufferin is planned to follow in 2020 along with the construction of in-
boulevard cycling facilities. An updated newsletter will follow upon
completion of the detailed design phase of this work.

CONSTRUCTION IMPACTS ON LOCAL RESIDENTS AND TRAFFIC

= Roads will remain open to vehicular and pedestrian traffic during
construction. Temporary lanes restrictions will be required to allow
construction activities to proceed in a safe and efficient manner.

= Disruption of waters services will be required as part of the project. To
minimize impact during typical business hours the shutdown’s for
commercial businesses will be scheduled during evening and overnight
hours where required. Additional notices will be circulated at least 48
hours in advance to all impacted residents and businesses.

= To minimize the overall impacts and duration of the project, components
of the watermain installation may also be staged and completed during
evening hours.

= Access to private and commercial driveways and entrances will be
impacted at times during the watermain replacement and associated
restoration works. Work at the location of commercial entrances will be
staged so that continued access is maintained during business hours.

The City appreciates your co-operation and patience as we work to
upgrade the infrastructure on Clark Avenue West as quickly and efficiently
as possible. Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this
project, please contact us.
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QUESTIONS?

Please Contact:
City of Vaughan
Infrastructure Delivery

Bernard McLellan

Municipal Services Inspector

T: 905-832-8585 ext. 3662

E: Bernard.McLellan@vaughan.ca

John Thompson, B.Sc., C.E.T.
Project Manager

T: 905-832-8585 ext. 8193

E: john.thompson@vaughan.ca

Office Hours: Monday-Friday
8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Construction Location

See reverse page
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THORNHILL WATERMAIN REPLACEMENT, ROAD
REHABILITATION AND CYCLING FACILITIES

(BLOCKS 1 & 8)

ROAD REHABILITATION AND CYCLING FACILITY LIMITS (2020)

f wemnmanm \WATERMAIN REPLACEMENT LIMITS (2019)
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